Regular Meeting
May 14, 2015

Council Chairman Hill called to order the regular meeting of the Flemington Borough Council.  Flemington Borough Council present May 14, 2015, were Mayor Durkin; Traci Kuntz; Steve Hoy; Sheila Weaver (arrived at 7:05 p.m.) and Mary Ann Dion.  Also present were Bill Brungard and JR Probst and “Hi Neighbor” Committee President Dan Baker.  Allison and LaRocque were absent.
PUBLIC COMMENT
REPORTS OF OFFICERS 
ZONING PERMITS – 3 permits were issued since the last meeting.

PLANNING COMMISSION – None.

ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER – Report distributed.  
(Permit applications are available for review in the Borough Office.)
COMMUNICATIONS - Were listed for review.

MINUTES – Hoy motioned to approve April 23rd, 2015 minutes; Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
FINANCIAL

Bill Sheet – Dion motioned to approve bills: General $13,677.44; Sewer $4,033.48; Highway Aid 

$21,711.42; St. Project $29,510. Kuntz seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 
Financial Statement – Kuntz motioned to approve; Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.

(A detailed listing of the bills and financial statement is available on file in the Borough Office.)
UNFINISHED BUSINESS


“Hi Neighbor” Committee – Hoy motioned to approve the officers list for the Committee as follows:  President – Dan Baker, Vice President – Ed Higgins, Secretary – Mary Gugliociello, Treasurer – Megan Lucas; Check signors will be the President and Vice President.  Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.  Hoy motioned to allow the Committee to utilize the Borough’s EIN number so they are able to open a checking account; Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

COG – Hoy motioned respond to a letter from COG expressing interest in reactivating the group; Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.


Recreation Program Supervisor – Dion motioned to approve hiring Drew Sheddy at the recommendation of Jack Bailey for the Rec. Program; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
COMMITTEE REPORTS


Sewer – Hoy motioned to approve Brungard’s attendance at a wastewater class on July 22nd in Williamsport; Dion seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.


Streets – Sturdevant Street is expected to be paved in September.  Hoy reminded the crew that W. Fourth Street is in need of repainting.  
ANNOUCEMENTS:  
ADJOURN:  Dion motioned to adjourn at 7:28 p.m.; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
ATTEST:
Charity H. Walizer-Etters
Secretary/Treasurer

